BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

May 17, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathy McCarthy, Member





Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
William Fisher, Health Agent is on vacation.
This meeting was posted by the Board of Selectmen to attend their meeting for review of the audit done by Westin and Sampson on the Recycling Center.  The meeting was scheduled for 6PM. All Board of Health members and Administrative Assistant were present at this meeting. We were then informed the engineers for Westin and Sampson would not be there until 7:30PM therefore our meeting was postponed until June 7th, 2010 at 6PM to attend the Board of Selectmen’s meeting.

We convened to another conference room and conducted a brief meeting on the issues listed below:

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
· Westin and Sampson Audit report

· Marian Retreat Center

· On call Inspector for Bill Fisher while on vacation

Westin and Sampson Audit:  A discussion was held regarding the results of the audit done for the recycling center. Michael Richards of Westin and Sampson submitted his findings to the Board of Selectmen and some of his findings were not quite accurate in the eyes of the Board of Health.  Information regarding tonnage breakout, cash collection logs and other record keeping documents were supplied by Carol Brodeur to attach to the audit report to be presented at the next meeting of the Board of Selectmen on June 7th, 2010.
Marian Retreat Center:  The board members were informed the septic system for the Marian Retreat center has been installed and awaiting a septic as-built. The system was installed without going through the proper inspection and approval process. The Board members are disturbed by what has been done and Mr. Heavey is requesting the names and chain of command of all who has worked on this project and copies of licenses of all engineers and contractors. Mr. Collum suggested calling Dave Pellegri of Tetra Tech Rizzo to get this information. Mr. Collum also suggested a “Field/Site visit” be done the night of the next Board of Health meeting on the 24th of May. 
On Call Inspector: Suzanne Kennedy appointed John Emidy, Building Inspector to fill-in for Bill Fisher while Bill is on vacation to do Perc Test inspections, Septic inspections and Food complaint call follow-ups. Mr. Collum stated he spoke with John Emidy to see if he was qualified and certified to perform these duties and Mr. Emidy stated he was not certified but has been in the past and is familiar with all of the inspection processes listed.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:50PM.
Next meeting scheduled for May 24, 2010.
6:30PM – 7:30PM - Field/Site visit Marian Retreat Center

7:30PM – Sanford Hall 

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

